Schools Forum – 15 March 2022 Minutes of the meeting

NOTE: This meeting was held remotely

Present

Voting members	Non-voting members
Primary School Heads Claire Fletcher, St Paul's CE Primary Sam Naismith, Flora Gardens Primary Kathleen Williams, Holy Cross Primary Michele Barrett, Randolph Beresford / Vanessa Nursery	Observers Chantelle Thomas-Payne, Business Manager Aidan Smith, Governor Alex Parker, Business Manager Jacqueline Munro, Business Manager
Academies and Free Schools Gary Kynaston, Hammersmith Academy (Chair)	
Non-Schools Members Jane Gleasure (Little People, Early Years PVI)	

Officers

Jacqui McShannon (Director of Children's Services)

Jan Parnell (Director of Education)

Tony Burton (Head of Finance for Children's Services and Education)

Adele Patriciello (Senior Accountant)

Satwinder Saraon (Head of SEND Development)

Valerie Irolla (Principal Accountant)

Urmilla Dattani (Accountant)

Julia Norton (Finance Trainee)

David Abbott (Head of Governance)

1. WELCOME, INTRODUCTIONS AND MINUTES

Apologies

Apologies were received from Karen Cunningham, Daniel Upfield, and Joe Brown.

RESOLVED

The minutes of the meeting held on 18 January 2022 were agreed as an accurate record.

2. SCHOOLS BUDGET 2022/23 UPDATE

Tony Burton (Head of Finance for Children's Services and Education) presented the report that confirmed the funding allocations proposed and agreed by Schools Forum in January 2022. The report also proposed the allocation of £200k falling rolls funding and the proposed deployment of the Central Services Schools Block of the Dedicated Schools Grant for 2022/23.

Tony Burton noted that the falling rolls support worked out to just under £1,000 per place lost. The support was intended for schools with significant year-on-year roll reductions.

He also noted that officers continued to make efficiencies in central services planned expenditure and that would be used to support the High Needs Block. That approach supported the safety value agreement with the Department for Education.

RESOLVED

- 1. Schools Forum agreed the proposed Falling Rolls allocations and agreed payment of the allocations proposed in April 2022.
- 2. Schools Forum approved the recommended Central Services Schools Block budget for 2022/23 totalling £2.817m.

3. EARLY YEARS BUDGET 2022/23 FINAL

Tony Burton (Head of Finance for Children's Services and Education) presented the report which provided the results of the consultation on the 3 and 4 year olds Draft proposals for 2022/23 and presented the 2022/23 Final Budget model for approval.

Members requested a breakdown of the use of the Central Services budget (early identification etc.) Tony Burton agreed.

ACTION: Tony Burton

RESOLVED

- 1. Schools Forum agreed the final 2022/23 Early Year budget including an increase to the base rate from £6.26 to £6.39 and proposed hourly rates for deprivation detailed above in Table 1 and Table 2 of the report.
- Schools Forum agreed the final Early Years Central Services Budget for 2022/23 as detailed above in Table 4 of the report, totalling £0.743m.

4. SCHOOLS BUDGET 2021/22 Q3 MONITORING

Tony Burton (Head of Finance for Children's Services and Education) presented the report which provided an update on the 2021/22 quarter 3 budget monitoring position for the Dedicated Schools Grant covering the High

Needs Block, the Schools Block including de-delegated budgets, the Central Services Schools Block, and the Early Years Block.

Tony Burton highlighted that there was a £0.75m Schools Block surplus and the proposed uses of that balance included contingency support for maintained primary schools, asbestos management and surveys, and returning money to contributing schools. The Chair asked if it had been reported through the Primary Heads group. Tony Burton said officers had been working with a group of Primary Heads on falling rolls and would report back to the main Primary Heads group for peer review of the proposals. Members supported a clear and transparent process.

The Chair noted that there were additional funding pressures on schools, most significantly the large increases in energy costs and the Government's instruction that schools should be saving money for teaching staff pay uplifts. Confirmation of pay increases won't be made available until July but schools were anticipating around 3 to 5 percent.

Tony Burton said the financial situation for schools would be very challenging without additional funding given the scale of inflation and pay increases.

A member asked if the pensions contributions rate was also being increased. Tony Burton said he would find out and communicate that to schools.

ACTION: Tony Burton

Members asked if the borough was taking on refugee children from Ukraine. Jan Parnell and Jacqui McShannon said discussions were taking place at the moment. The Government were offering funding per person for education and related needs. Once it was confirmed officers would communicate it to schools.

ACTION: Jan Parnell

RESOLVED

Schools Forum noted the report.

5. DRAFT WORK PROGRAMME (FOR INFORMATION)

The draft work programme was noted.

6. ANY OTHER BUSINESS

ĸ	۱.		_
11	JC	۱M	$\boldsymbol{\mathcal{L}}$

Meeting started: 2.00 pm Meeting ended: 2.55 pm

Chair		
Contact officer:	David Abbott, david abbott@lbhf.gov.	